From: Rick Troutman [mailto:rick@bgcnct.org]
Sent: Wednesday, February 17, 2016 4:22 PM
To: Debby Sanders

Subject: Thank you for meeting with me

Mrs. Sanders —

Thank you very for meeting with me on Tuesday, February 16, 2016. As | mentioned during our meeting,
the Boys and Girls Clubs of North Central Texas is a chartered member of the Boys and Girls Clubs of
America. There are over 4,100 Boys and Girls Clubs across America and over 4 million club kids attend a
club every day and in the Dallas/Fort Worth area over 40,000 youth attend a local club. Our club was
established in 1992 and we have four club locations including Lake Dallas, Denton, Lewisville and Little
Elm. During the last eleven years at our club over 95% of our club kids have maintained a B or above
average, none of our members have been involved in the juvenile justice system and we haven’t had a
teen pregnancy.

As you are well aware, Highway 380 has become explosive with residential growth and | believe there is
need for a club in that area. Currently, we provide our services at our club located at the North Texas
Collegiate Academy located at the crossroads of El Dorado and FM 720. Last summer that club serviced
kids that live along the 380 corridor however, | would like to offer a location that is closer to the
residents in Savannah, Providence, Paloma Creek, etc.

My request is for the Aubrey School District to consider providing us the opportunity to offer summer
camp at one of their campuses preferably the Monaco Campus. As far as costs associated with running
the campus we are located in we could discuss our ability to help defray those costs while our camp is in
session.

| would be glad to speak with the School Board and discuss in more detail about our request.

Thank you again for your time and | look forward to receiving your response.

Rick Troutman

President

Boys and Girls Clubs of North Central Texas
Rick@BGCNCT.org

972-898-3879




